
Fun Fact! 
 

At only 14.2hh, ‘Stroller’ was the 
smallest horse at the Mexico Olympic 
Games in 1968 where he represented 

Britain in the Show Jumping. Ridden by 
Marion Coakes, they won an individual 

silver medal. 
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February 2020 

 

Mornington Peninsula Pony Club – Baxter Park, Sages Road, Baxter, Vic, 3911 
http://www.mornpenponyclub.com.au/ 

Postal Address – P.O.Box 4, BAXTER, VIC, 3911 
 

CLUB OFFICIALS 
President  Danielle Smith  
Contact 0412 789 327 

 

Vice President Nicky Rae 

Contact 0419 514 054 

 

 Treasurer   Amanda McMillin  
Contact 0408 251 680 
 
 Secretary  Tracy Smith 
 Contact 0412 715 528 
 
District Commissioner  Marisa Walters  
Contact 0424 751 951 
 
Contact MPPC 
morningtonpeninsulapc@gmail.com 



DC’s Report: 
Happy New Year to all MPPC Members, 
I sincerely hope 2020 is a year full of positivity, optimism, success and 
opportunities for you and your 
family. 
Our first rally for 2020 is scheduled for Sunday February 2, starting at 8am. 
Details are now on TeamApp so please RSVP as early as you can so we can be 
well prepared. The rally in March this year will be run a little differently given 
that it falls on the same day as the JB Tooradin HT’s which is a State Qualifying 
event and can be recorded as a rally attendance for all riders who participate. 
All MPPC riders who are graded for HT’s are encouraged to take the 
opportunity to enter the competition as all entry fees will be reimbursed by 
MPPC in lieu of coaching fees. A small rally will be held at our grounds for all 
Pink Group riders and riders not graded for Horse Trials, therefore not 
competing at JB Tooradin HT’s. 
A big focus this year at MPPC is to have as many riders as possible working 
towards a certificate and will be taken into consideration if you would like to 
be graded in 2020. We will run theory classes at most rallies to assist all riders 
to complete as much as possible of the work required during the rally. 
The certificate syllabus has all been updated and I must say it looks so much 
more relevant to today’s Pony Club. If you have not yet completed any PC 
Certificates, D Certificate is the first compulsory part of the syllabus, regardless 
of your age. Any riders who have started the old C Certificate book can choose 
to either keep working through that book only if they are confident of 
being assessed by October 2020, if not then swap over to the new book – the 
upside is there is very little writing of answers in the new book, but if you do 
swap, you will need to start the new book from scratch. 
The other big change with the certificates is D-Star is now compulsory once D 
Certificate is completed, and before C Certificate can be commenced. During 
the conversion phase this year to have all riders on the new syllabus by end of 
2020, any riders who have completed D Certificate and 
are over the age of 11 are advised to start working on their C Certificate and 
will not have to complete the D-Star Certificate. 
Pink Group Riders can start the E Certificate book at any time, this is a very 
basic learning tool appropriate to riders who are on Lead line. 
E, D & D-Star are all assessed at rallies. C, C-Star, K, B & A Certificates are all 
assessed by accredited assessors, either at testing days or the C-Star/K work 
groups set up by SMZ. 
All Certificate books are now to be purchased by the rider at My Pony Club and 
will be posted out to you directly. Please browse to: 



https://osm-
pony.omnisportsmanagement.com/Memberships/(S(ujw2cjlz1s4r3wegf50gkzv
k))/OSMMbr_LoginPo 
ny.aspx 
Log in or set up your password – follow directions, if you need assistance 
please ask – you basically need your PC number which is on your card, your 
email address is most likely set up under your parents if you need to retrieve or 
reset a password. Go to Store and browse through as everything is in 
alphabetical order so you simply need to find the certificate book relevant to 
you – C Certificate Book is under C and currently on page 5 for example. 
Purchase using your own delivery address and it will be sent directly to you. 
Books are $25 + postage. 
Any questions about the Certificate Program please contact Marisa (DC) on 
0424 751 951. 
 

JC’s Report: 
Buddy System – Please ensure you know what team you are in. If you are not 
in a team contact Millie Harvey on 0438 351 680. Your coloured ribbon or a 
scrunchie/hair tie etc. in your team colour should be worn at every rally on 
either yourself or your horse.  

Team Colours as of 20th November 2019 
 
Blue Green  Yellow 

Captain - Asha Bedggood Captain - Lily Rae  Captain – Lulu Harvey 

Vice - Madison Hodgetts Vice - Maddy Casey Vice – Lauren Monkhouse 

Ella Anderson Jessica Dalgleish Jessica Daniels  

Bronte Antal Jessica Drennan  Kayla Hanslo  

Emily Bartlett  Paige King Clementine Harvey 

Mia Bartlett  Eleanor Owen Millie Harvey 

Maya Charlton  Ben Pollock Maeve Kelly 

Paige Clarke  Layla Pollock Olivia La Rocca  

Sara Clarke  Eliza Sinclair  Dakoda Lyne 

Kate Duignan Ella Smith  Summer Lyne 

Alix Kelly  Isac Staley  Lacey McGill 

Alanna Malkoc  Seth Staley  Emily Moses  



Eva Malkoc  Samantha Storer  Chelsea Porter  

Jude May Chiara Stuart Marlow Raglus  

Paige Rewuk Madelon Veerman  Abbey Restall  

Sam Rewuk Sophie Veerman  Phoebe Royal 

Caitlin Rogers Emily Vigus Alice Smith  

Indigo Smith Carys Waetford  London Todd 

Madison Taylor  Neveah Waetford Jordyn Weatherley 
  

Kiana Williams  

February Activity – Please stick around after the end of day meeting this rally. 
The Junior Committee have organised an exciting activity to complete with 
your team.  
Mini Mornington – Mini Mornington is approaching quickly. A sign-up link will 
be shared in the coming weeks. Please volunteer and support the Junior 
Committee with their biggest fundraiser of the year.  
Working Bee – Monday the 9th of March 9am-12pm the Junior Committee 
have a working bee to prepare the grounds for Mini Mornington. We would 
love as much help as possible. 
Silent Auction Items – The Junior Committee are seeking items for our silent 
auction at Mini Mornington in March. If you know a business that would be 
interested in donating please contact Kate Duignan on 0407329501 or email 
kated26@bigpond.com. Items can be small or large and of any value, 
everything and anything is appreciated!  
 

Around The Club: 
Next Rally – Our next rally is on Sunday the 1st of March. Please note this rally 
is for pink group and ungraded riders. Those who are graded are encouraged 
to enter JB & Tooradin Horse Trials, MPPC will be reimbursing entries. Any 
quires, please contact Marisa Walters, the DC. 
Manure – All manure MUST be removed from the yards and carpark area. 
Please dispose of it in the feed bags provided or take it home. 
Website – Make sure you check out our new website created and maintained 
by Cam Bartlett and Lauren Monkhouse! http://www.mornpenponyclub.com.au/ 
Christmas Tree Farm BBQ Fundraiser – Thank you to all our members who 
support and volunteered at the Christmas Tree Farm BBQ. We are delighted 
with the amount we have raised, we are getting closer to having our arena! 
 



Out & About:  
Pearcedale Show Jumping Day: 
Jordyn Weatherly & Quest PC D Grade - 2nd, 2nd 
Isac Staley & Brooke PC F Grade - 5th,  
Eliza Sinclair & Double Dissolution Open B Grade - 1st, 4th 
Eliza Sinclair & Warrior of Fire Open C Grade - 4th, 6th 
Carys Waetford & Little Miss Splendid Open D Grade - 4th, 4th 
Naveah Waetford & Lotti PC E Grade - 4th 
Seth Staley & Rocky - 1st 
 
Eva Malkoc & Tickawarra Reno at Golden Plains Horse Trials.  

 
 
 
Maddy Casey rode Lethal 
Flame to place 7th at Golden 
Plains Horse Trials.  

  
 
 

MPPC members Alanna, Eva, Clem, Kate, Maddy 
and president Danielle enjoying a great weekend 
away at Golden Plains Horse Trials.  

 
 
 
 
 
Alanna Malkoc and Bradgate Park 
Grafenhurst had a successful weekend at 
Golden Plains Horse Trials claiming 3rd place.  

 
 
Alix Kelly and Stephy enjoying the 
summer school holidays with a 
swim at Mordialloc beach. 
 



Upcoming PCAV Events: 
1st Feb – MPPC Dressage and Cross Country Clinic 
8-9th Feb – Pakenham Pony Club Horse Trials 
8-9th Feb – MPPC Dressage Championships  
16th Feb – Lilydale and Mooroolbark Horse Trials 
16th Feb – Doongala Show  
22-23rd Feb – Seville Pony Club Horse Trials  
22nd Feb – Dandenong Ranges Dressage Training Protocol Day 
1st March – JB & Tooradin Horse Trials  
More events can be found on the Pony Club Victoria website under ‘Find 
Events’: http://ponyvic.omnisportsmanagement.com/en-au/findevents.aspx  
 

MPPC Dressage Day: 
Our dressage day is quickly approaching! Saturday the 8th is 
for open competitors with EA Prelim to Medium. Sunday the 
9th is for pony club competitors and is a SMZ state qualifier 
event. Entries close Friday the 31st o f January and are online 
through Event Secretary. It would make the perfect first 
competition or make a great warm up before the eventing 
season starts up again. More details available on the flyer, which can be found 
on Event Secretary. https://eventsecretary.com.au/equestrian/ 
 

Did you know?  
With the new year, comes new and updated Pony Club 
Victoria rules. Please ensure you become familiar with 
these new rules. A list of all the changes can  
be found here: 
http://ponyvic.omnisportsmanagement.com/Portals/231/Rules/2020%20Rules%20amendm
ents-%20for%20publication%20excl%20DR%20tests.pdf?ver=2019-12-18-214554-200 
More rules can be found on the PCAV website under ‘For Clubs’ and then ‘Find 
Rules’.  
 

February Birthdays:  
Wishing our members the happiest of birthdays!  
11th - Carys W 
13th - Eva M  
15th - Sarah C 
 



MPPC Rider Profile: 
Personal Information  

 

 

Full Name Lily Rae 
Age 14 
School Toorak College 
Lives Tuerong 
Riding Information 

 

Coach Arkie Daddo  
Favourite Discipline  Showing and 

Dressage 
When and where 
did you start riding? 

I started riding 
when I was 
around 3yrs old 
at home. 

How often do you 
ride? 

5 times a week  

How many horses 
do you have? 

I have 2 horses 

Biggest Influences  Arkie Daddo, 
Charlotte 
Dujardin, Kristy 
Oatley & Rozzie 
and Heath Ryan. 

Equestrian 
Highlights 

Competing at 
Interschool 
State Champs 
and  
Horse Shows. 

Other Information 
Pets Horses, dogs, cats and chooks 
Hobbies/Interests I like running, going to the beach, going to the movies, going shopping 

and spending time with friends and family.  
Ambitions To achieve my goals and move up levels in my dressage.  
Planned Career Not sure yet. 
Something I Collect 

 

MPPC member 
who’s profile you’d 
like to read next 

I would like to read Chiara Stuart’s rider profile next.   



 
Rally Plan:   

     

 



For Sale: 
If you have any pony club uniform or pony club horses for 
sale, or if you have a wanted ad, send it to 
kated26@bigpond.com or mmillieharvey@gmail.com  

 
 
Members Ground Access: 
Members please remember you must contact a committee 
member prior to riding on the grounds. Riders must avoid 
any “out of bounds areas” advised at the time. Non-
members are required to pay a grounds fee of $25 and fill 
out the online wavier form. Failure to obey these rules will 
result in forfeiture of access rights. 
 
 



Keep up to date with MPPC! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
http://www.mornpenponyclub.com.au/ MPPC Members Only  
 
  
 

@morningtonpeninsulaponyclub   MPPC 

Uniform: 
Riders please note SUMMER uniform is to be worn at the rally 
It is important for riders to be in the correct gear at rallies.  Winter uniform is 
the white shirt, brown tie, red woollen jumper, white/cream/banana jodhpurs 
and pony club badge. Summer Uniform is red polo top, white/cream/banana 
jodhpurs and badge. If unmounted pony club uniform is still required 
however dark jodhpurs are acceptable. Clean riding boots and pony club top 
must be worn. Jumping vests are recommended at MPPC for jumping lessons. 

Pony Club Top Tips! 
 Riders must sign in the morning with their pony club books 
 Please stay for lunchtime or end of rally meeting as important 

information is shared during it 
 Ensure your horse has access to fresh water and hay 

throughout the day  
 Riders must be accompanied by an adult whilst at Pony Club 
 Horses must not be tied to floats that are not attached to cars  
 Summer uniform is to be worn during daylight savings time and 

Winter uniform when it is not daylight savings 



Thank you to our wonderful sponsors! 



 


